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September 21, 2005
The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Enclosed for the King County Council’s consideration is a proposed ordinance adopting an interlocal agreement with the City of Kent for the purpose of designing and constructing improvements to the Green River bridge.  This project is identified in the adopted Road Services Division (RSD) Six-Year Capital Improvement Program as CIP #300104.  
The north approach of the Green River bridge is located on Central Avenue South in the City of Kent, and the south approach in unincorporated King County.  With nearly $340,000 in federal bridge grant funds, the Green River bridge project will be designed and constructed with over eighty percent of the costs paid from non-King County source.  Fifty percent of project costs not reimbursed by the grant will be paid by the City of Kent.
The attached interlocal agreement allows RSD to perform the work and the City of Kent will assist in gathering and providing financial, property, and land use information.  The City of Kent will also provide maps and assist in environmental matters, along with contribution with King County’s permitting and environmental documentation work.  The city agrees that the King County Code shall apply, which eliminates a duplicative permitting process. 
The Green River bridge is an important part of the RSD roadway network system, and needs repainting to prevent deterioration and to ensure that it remains structurally sound.  It is used daily for the safe and efficient movement of goods, services and the traveling public.  Continued and ongoing maintenance of the bridge will extend the useful life and ensure a safe and efficient mode of crossing the Green River for years to come.
In the continued cooperation and partnership with RSD on this project, an interlocal agreement has been approved by Kent’s City Council and signed by the City Mayor on August 5, 2005.  The King County Council’s approval of the enclosed ordinance will authorize the execution of the cooperative interlocal agreement necessary to proceed with the RSD Green River Bridge project scheduled for construction in the summer of 2006.

If you have any questions regarding the proposed ordinance and/or project, please contact Linda Dougherty, Division Director, Road Services Division, at 206-296-6590.

Sincerely,   

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Scott White, Chief of Staff




   Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director



   Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)


Linda Dougherty, Division Director, Road Services Division (RSD), DOT


Paulette Norman, P.E., County Road Engineer, RSD, DOT


Mary Coltrane, Intergovernmental Relations Coordinator, RSD, DOT


